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Committee Meeting Buzz  
¶ Update on memorial to Tom Curtis  

Meeting held with Swan Council on 8
th

 December. 
Need to identify three sites. Need to provide 
ŎƻƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƛƻƴ Ǉƭŀƴ ǿƛǘƘ ŜƴƎƛƴŜŜǊǎΩ ŎŜǊǘƛŦƛŎŀǘŜΦ bŜŜŘ ǘƻ 
obtain building approval. 

¶ {ŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ Ψ5ŜǎƛƎƴŀǘŜŘ hŦŦƛŎŜǊǎΩ  
To consist of Ride Captain (Deputy Ride Captain in his 
absence), Membership Officer and President (Vice 
President in his absence).  

¶ Indemnity Forms  
New indemnity forms are to be scanned and sent to 
Membership Officer and Ride Captain. To be retained 
by Secretary.  

¶ Proposed Constitution ς NT 
Version 161201 was distributed to the committee for 
comment after the last meeting. Further additions/ 
amendments related to electric bikes only were 
distributed before the meeting and read. Feedback to 
the proposed constitution of 26th Jan was received 
from only three non-committee club members. 
The committee generally supports the current version 
of the Constitution that will now go before the general 
membership at the AGM.  Cameron Blyth was thanked 
for his contribution into compiling the Constitution. 

¶ Consideration of application to join from Terese Flynn  
¢ŜǊŜǎŜΩǎ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǿŀǎ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎŜŘ ŀǘ ƭŜƴƎǘƘΦ !ǎ ǘƘŜǊŜ 
was no health issue, her application based on having 
an electric bike was rejected 

¶ Status of two new members with Electric Bikes  
To be followed up by Ride Captain. 

¶ Petition for safe cycling  
Members to be asked to sign a petition. Secretary to 
be supplied with information so that it can be put on 
the web site under Latest News. 

¶ Venue for Over 55 Memorial Day 
The venue for this event was determined to be 
Raphael Park. For the 2017  Memorial Day a special 
venue would have been preferred but this could not 
be organised in time for this year.  It was generally 
agreed that the event would be for all members who 
passed away in the preceding years, without mention 
of specific individuals. 
Neville Taylor is to be master of ceremonies.  Kevin 
Davis will offer a prayer. 

¶ Certificates of Appreciation 
Procedures in by-laws to be strictly followed. 
Five nominations were received.  Selection by 
committee will be at committee meeting to be held in 
the first week of the Busselton Camp. 
Citations for the awardees will be kept on record.  

 
. 

¶ Nomination procedure for 2017/ 18 Committee 
Nominations from the membership will be open at the 
start of Busselton Camp, closing 21

st
 February. 

¶ Future of club name badge 
Competition winner Sam Paolino has prepared a 
proposal to make up new badges for the membership. 
He is awaiting the modified prototype to arrive from 
UK.  Presentation/ discussion at the February 
committee meeting. 

¶ Boules 
! ǇƭŀǉǳŜ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ άIŜŀǘƘŜǊ ²ŀƭƭŀŎŜ 
¢ǊƻǇƘȅέ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ .ǳǎǎŜƭǘƻƴ ōƻǳƭŜǎ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴ. 

¶ Archives 
Margaret Clark will continue in this role next year 
without being a committee member. It was agreed 
that she would report to the committee from time to 
time when required. She may also substitute as 
Merchandise Officer when Sandra Patullo is away. 

¶ Thank You 
Neville Taylor extended a vote of thanks to Sandra 
Patullo (Merchandise Officer) for her great work  in 
organising the shift to a new supplier of jerseys. 

¶ Busselton Camp discount  
Graham Miller is in the process of negotiating with the 
management of the RAC Holiday Park for a better 
discount for members at the camp next year. ƭ 

 

 

Presidentõs Report ï Graham Miller  

Recent Events 
The second first aid course was held on 10th January.  
10 Club members attended out of the 11 enrolled. 
Upcoming Events 

A very enjoyable Bowls Evening (organised by John Yeats) 
was held at Maylands Bowling Club on Thursday, January 
19

th
.  

The New Constitution and amendments to the By Laws 
My Sincere thanks to Club Secretary, Cameron Blyth for the 
tremendous amount of work he has done over the last few 
months developing the new Constitution and amending the 
By Laws to correct a number of anomalies and to ensure 
that they are in accord with the new Constitution. I would 
also like to thank the sub-committee who assisted in refining 
a number of interim drafts and producing the final draft of 
the New Constitution and By Laws for submission to the 
AGM (subject to the Committees approval) ς the sub- 
committee included Colin Mellows, Neville Taylor, Gary 
Thomas, (and myself). 
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Treasurerõs Report- Colin Mellows 

Balance sheet 
The balance Sheet as at 31

st
 December 2016 shows that we have 

cash and Bank balances totalling $17.5K.  This is after paying for 
the Christmas Lunch and paying in advance for stock of 
merchandise (prepayments of $2.3k). 
At the year-end we had received income in advance for 2017 
membership fees and for new membersΩ jerseys that we have 
not yet been able to supply.  This amounts to nearly $5k 
received in advance. 
Income and Expenditure Account       
The outcome for the year is that we had a $1.9k deficit for the 
year compared to a $1.2k deficit shown in the budget.  This 
follows our conscious decision in Committee to authorize extra 
expenditure on the Nannup Camp and on First Aid Training. 
 
 

Draft Budget 2017 
I have produced a draft budget based on the discussions we 
have had in committee and the expected  income and 
expenditure based on the current yearΩs experience. 
 
Preliminary Financial Statements 
I have also submitted the draft Balance Sheet and Profit and 
Loss Account for the Annual Financial Statements to the AGM.  
For the current year these agree with the reports I have 
presented above.  In each case they show the comparative 
figures for last year which is the normal practice. 
In addition I have enclosed the Statement of Cash Flow for the 
year.  This a reconciliation to show the difference between the 
deficit for the year and the change in the cash balance in the 
same period. ƭ 
 

Advocacy  ï Bruce Robinson 

¶ Relevant Council to be approached regarding the inadequacy 
of the new speed bumps on Maylands foreshore.  Follow up 
report to ensue. 

¶ Draft letter to be prepared to send to both major political 
parties with list of priority items relative to cycling safety to be 
acted upon by the next elected government.  Committee to 
comment before final approval. 

¶ Draft letters of support for having deposits placed on glass 
bottles to be sent to government after committee approval.ƭ 

 

Club Merchandise  ï Sandra Patullo 

60 jerseys ordered for delivery end of January.  Orders placed 
for 50 mirrors and 100 nose guards.  Supplier of mirrors, PA 
Sports, are offering 25% discount to members on all products.  
See www.pasportsandleisure.com.au. 
Merchandise Update:   During last year a number of 
changes occurred. I took on the position of Merchandise Officer 
from Heather Wallace and about a month after that the clubôs 
merchandise supplier informed us that they were no longer 
working.  This warranted a search for a new supplier.  This 
company is Blackchrome, a company with their head office in 
South Australia and their production in Sri Lanka.  Subsequently, 
the new members joining our Club in the latter half of last year 
have had to wait for the first bulk order of jerseys, which arrived 
late January.  These members are now being provided with their 
first jersey. 
This first bulk order was necessary to provide fitting options and 
once the backlog of new membersô jerseys has been processed 
we will return to the previous arrangement.  This is to ask people 
to be ófittedô for their correct jersey size and then order 
accordingly.  This eliminates time and freight costs.  I am 
planning to lodge the first of these orders in early March and will 
advise members of this. 
There is a difference in jersey sizes between the previous and 
current suppliers.  Please see the table below. 
 
BLACKCHROME  XS S M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 

Previous supplier XS S M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 5XL 

 
The Club website Clothing link will be updated with this 
information soon.  Please follow the links to select your size and 
sleeve options ï long or short.  All zip openings are full length.  
Please place your order and make payment online. 
This year will probably be a settling in period to enable current 
members to also catch up with new jersey purchases should they 
wish.  Later on, we will look at establishing a range of cycling kit 
similar to that previously available.ƭ 
 

 

Thanks also for the very valuable guidance we received from 
Club member John Morhall (who has tertiary qualifications 
in Law) in connection with a number of issues relating to the 
new Constitution and amendments to the By Laws. 
The new Constitution is an important document for the Club 
as it sets down the aims and rules that our Club will use and 
provides realistic guidelines to help move the Club forward.  

Ride Captainõs Report - Gary Thomas 

Ride Statistics  
December 2016 Totals  December 2016 
Totals 
Number of Riders     ï   671  (711) 
Distance Travelled        28 916 km (39 357 km) 
Year to Date Riders   ï  9738  (10 041) 
Year to Date Distance ï 511 521 km (502 455 km)  
(about 9 000 km more in 2016)    
       
Ride Program 
A small number of requests for hard copies have been filled. 
Otherwise members seem to be coping with the website version 
and the weekly postings.  
Peter Mahoney and Colin Henley have been regular ride leaders 
recently.  
Accidents 
Michael DeLeo suffered injuries to his hip when he fell trying  to 
avoid a speed hump in Maylands. He was hospitalised and 
underwent x-rays but no broken bones detected. In the estimation 
of many riders the number of speed humps on that stretch of shared 
path is excessive. 
Busselton Holiday Camp 
Promos for the various activities posted on the website. 
Robert Tognela, Geographe Club, advised of the Thursday BBQ 
and our request to ride with the Geographe Club on the two 
Mondays. 
Sign up sheets have been posted on the Club Notice Board 
The Bike Skills Course is scheduled for 2 x theory sessions and a 
practical session for Sunday, Monday and Tuesday of the first week 
of the Busselton Camp.  Neville and helpers will conduct the 
sessions.  
Graham Baker will organise the Boules competition. 
Achievement Rides 2017 
4 Dams ride (170 km) will be ridden by a group of South of the River 
members in the next week to confirm the route. 
Car Watch (in lieu of Sandra Miller [absent] ) 
New sheets now made up.  Email reminders being sent to those on 
roster a couple of days before the ride meet.  Proposal that Ride 
Leaders be exempt from Car Watch accepted by Committee. ƭ 

http://www.pasportsandleisure.com.au/


Membership  ς Mike Lewis 

All Over Eighty members were contacted late last year to find out their status.   
11 indicated they are currently riding, 9 wished to remain as social members and 3 have resigned.  
Year end numbers:  334 full members, 11 OE, 9 OE Social and 10 Ordinary Social. 

Eight full members now qualify as OE members.    
 
Current Member Numbers :    
Full               340   
Over Eighty 18 
OE Social 10 
Social  12 
New Members  
Tony Kwok  Tony Timmins 
Ray Scanlan  Adrian Lang 
Robert Brockwell  Gail Brockwell 
Elwyn Olney  Peter Fisher        ƭ 

 

Every picture tells a story Û by John Yeats 

A fun night of bowls was had by the O55CC at the 
Maylands Bowling Club in January.  And the BBQ to 
follow, with best choice salads and tasty desert 
treats was unsurpassed ï our ladies, led by Nola  
and Liz, excelled themselves as usual. 

 
Check out these styles éééé 

 
 

 
 

GENDER IMBALANCE   ς   from A Male Contributor 

Information obtained on the gender breakdown of the membership 
of the O55 Cycling Club shows a disturbing imbalance of males to 
females.  Of the 373 members, 71% are males.  Where are all the 
women cyclists?   
These figures are even more worrying when official ABS data 
shows that as at the end of June 2015, there were 279,990 females in 
WA compared to 273,795 males.  Women over 55 outnumber men 
in the general population but are grossly under-represented in the 
cycling population. 
In a further blow to these figures, it was hoped the increasing 
number of people undergoing gender changes might help to balance 
the numbers. Further research, however, has revealed that not only 
are most of these gender changes from female to male but very few 
(if any) of these people are aged over 55. 
We all need to put on out thinking caps to see if we can entice more 
women to join our ranks.  Some ideas currently being floated 
include: 

¶ seeking change of jersey colour from gold to pink; 

¶ mandating the use of handlebar baskets, in particular 

those with plastic flowers and/or butterflies attractively 

displayed on them; 

¶ instructing ride captains to assign male riders presenting 

with shiny, see-through lycra shorts to the role of tail-

ender so only car drivers following will be offended by 

the sight of their behinds; 

¶ encouraging groups at coffee-breaks on the rare 

occasions when they have a woman present to broaden 

their range of discussion from such topics as the 

difference between Campag and SRAM groupsets or the 

latest returns on their super fund to talk about the latest 

exploits of their grandchildren (preferably backed up by 

photos on their mobile phones), the advantages of the 

new super lose 5kg in 5 minutes canõt fail fad diet or the 

latest episode of ôDays of our Livesõ, and to ban 

completely the telling of antiquated, sexist, demeaning 

jokes such as: 

Q.  Why do most husbands die before their 

wives? 

A.  Because they want to. 

¶ require all male members to recruit at least one female 

member; 

¶ pair new female members up with a ôbuddyõ for their first 
three months of riding with the club, and 

¶ Allow a 50% reduction in the nomination fee for females 
who join in any month containing the letter ôzõ. 

No doubt our intelligent membership can come up with numerous 
other ways of encouraging more women into our ranks and Iõm sure 
the President would be only too happy to receive your suggestions. 

 



 
 

And then, of course, the controversy~~~ 

 
 
Yg`s9r lhmd. 

 

 

 

FOCUS ON HEART HEALTH  

 
Over the past few years many a patient at Perth 
Integrated Health would have seen a litany of people 
walking into Room 3 to have their blood pressure, pulse 
and other tests done, only to end up sitting on a Watt 
Bike.  Most have probably dismissed it as another 
cycling related exercise conducted by Ian Wee and his 
merry band of cyclists. 
 
This could not be further from the truth because this has 
been an ongoing clinical project, one with very close 
roots not only to Sports Medicine but also to that of 
Clinical Medicine. 

 

Understanding the Heart ï Some 

Fundamentals. 

 
From our memory of human biology and, for some, 
further studies, we remember that the heart comprises 
of four chambers, in essence, two for receiving oxygen-
depleted blood, two for sending re-oxygenated blood. 
 
Our longevity on this earth is directly dependent on the 
ability of the heart, through its natural pacemaker (the 
AV Node) to send electrical impulses to this highly 
sensitive muscle which results in a heartbeat or pulse.  
The measure of this heartbeat is the centre of our focus 
of this newsletter excerpt. 

 

Fallacy and Fiction 
It is said that in the 1960s two eminent cardiologists got 
together over drinks at a medical conference (this story 
has never been corroborated but for the purpose of 
explaining our dilemma suits well) and decided that 
arbitrarily the maximal heart rate for a human should be 
measured over age using a basic factorial of 220 bpm 
or beats per minute minus your age.  This so-called 
benchmark procedure somehow filtered its way from 
folklore to arbitrary tests which basically meant that 
whether you are a fit 30-year-old who does marathons 
regularly or a 30-year-old couch potato you would end 
up with the same maximum heart rate! 
Definitely not possible ï and, for that matter, definitely 

dangerous. 

On Tuesday 21st March, during Bike Week, 
our Club will be holding a couple of escorted  

rides for seniors who ride only rarely.  
There will be two easy options, starting at 
9am at Raphael Park, near the Causeway, 
cnr Armagh and Gloucester Sts, Victoria 
Park. The shorter ride is 10 km on paths 

around Perth Water, and the other 20 kms 
upstream to Garratt Road Bridge very 
largely on paths.   Each ride will have a 

leader and tail -ender. There will be a coffee 
stop on both rides.  Members are invited to 
come along and join in the rides and offer 

encouragement. 



The Present 
Fast forward to the 21

st
 century.  In our midst is the 

proliferation of smart watches that can read pulse 
waves subcutaneously (through your skin) or heart rate 
monitors strung across the heart with heart rate belts, 
and still more gadgets and devices we know come from 
Apps and portable devices, all for the measurement of 
our heart rate. 

 
Whilst these  technologies are good and, with each new 
development improved accuracy, one fundamental 
problem continues to exist:  it is still dependent upon 
the same old incorrect 220 bpm minus the Age of the 
user or wearer to determine a so-called maximal heart 
rate.  Worse still, data that some devices claim to have 
is taken from a so-called normative range, but where 
the data is gleaned from is also questionable. 

 

The Dilemma 
How does one, therefore, get an accurate measure of 
your own heart rate threshold for your current age, level 
of fitness and lifestyle? 
To read more on the Heart Health program see the PIH 

website link :  http://eepurl.com/b2Ld_f 

 

           
Together we can share the joy of riding  

Bicycle Network is supported by 50,000 Australians 

like you who are uniting to create a bike-friendly 
Australia. Whether you clock up the km's every 
weekend, enjoy a commute to work or just tread the 
pedals on the odd occasion, we're united on a 
mission to make bike riding easier for everyone. Invite a 
new friend next time you ride and together we can 
create a nation of bike riders.  We are just days away 
from Australiaôs largest visual bike count, Super 
Tuesday.  Each volunteer will receive a $50 donation 

towards their nominated charity of sports club of their 
choice. 

What is Super Tuesday? 

Super Tuesday is Australiaôs largest visual bike 
count where volunteers count bike rider move- 
ments at key intersections across the country.  

How does it work?  875 volunteers will head out 

on the morning of Tuesday, 7
th
 March 2017 and 

count bikes at their chosen locations between 7 
am and 9 am. The data collected is sent back to 
Bicycle Network who process the data and send 

it to local, state and federal governments to 
improve cycling conditions in your neighbourhood. 

Participating Councils in WA in the 2017 
count: Cambridge, Cockburn, Cottesloe, 

Fremantle, Perth, Subiaco, Vincent. ƭ 

  BUSSELTON   HOLIDAY   CAMP   2017  

Photographers:  Joy Edgar, Michelle Ottaway and others 
February 4th to 18th saw 100 or so members converge on 
RAC Busselton Holiday Park.   Bikes were ridden, 
kilometres clocked up, cakes and pastries devoured and 
coffees welcomed. Rain showers were dodged, 
overgrowth avoided and accidents shunned.   
The nightly Sundowners were, as ever, a great hour of 
general repartee,  Gusõs excuses why we didnõt win 
millions , Rondaõs jams and pickles for the Flying 
Doctor, Eric books for Cystic Fibrosis and the fines 
bucket for Motor Neurone Disease. 
Nevilleõs Bike Skills course was well received and 
riders were discussing the information put into practise 
throughout the 2 -week camp. 

 
 
The entertainment highlights on offer in week one were  
the Quiz Night and Variety Concert, together with the 
Geographe Club thank you BBQ. 

  
The Diva and her Sidekick.      The Clanny Flautist 
A wet Friday afternoon saw the finals of the Boules 
competition with competitors vying for the Heather 
Wallace Trophy. The rain didnõt deter the finalists, 
Robyn and Brian vs Anne and Alan, engaging in a nail -
biting finish aided by umbrella men Gary and 
adjudicator Graham B. 

 
Robyn in action in the wet 

http://pihc.us12.list-manage2.com/track/click?u=582e18ce0495682bf7c911b01&id=3394785b35&e=0cbbac1c06
https://www.vision6.com.au/ch/38434/120xkz/2302963/2ff15j38n-1.html


And the winners were:  
 

 
Anne and Alan Cooney 

 
The trophies were presented at the eveningõs 
Sundowner (or, more aptly, Raindowner)  
 

 
Runners-up Brian and Robyn 

 

 
Anne and Alan receiving the O55CC inaugural Heather 
Wallace Boules Perpetual Trophy with the proviso requested 
by Heather that the winners use the boules during the year. Sandra & Graham 

And the Umbrella Men got into the act, too . 

 
A big óThank Youô to Graham from Gary for organising 
 the Boules Competition and adjudicating. 

The Friday night Dance was  great fun, the Limbo 
proving in no uncertain way just how old we are.      

 
Michelle 

 
Jenny & Greg 

   


